

## BULGARIAN CHAMBER OF COMMERCE AND INDUSTRY

TO

MR. RIFAT HISARCIKLIOGLU PRESIDENT UNION OF CHAMBERS AND COMMODITY EXCHANGES OF TURKEY (TOBB) BCCI Our Ref. 493 date 28. 07. 2016

## DEAR MR. HISARCIKLIOGLU,

I avail myself of this opportunity with this letter to thank you for the information provided in your letter Ref. No. 0411 of 25.07.2016. On behalf of the management of the Bulgarian Chamber of Commerce and Industry, I would like to inform you that we followed with concern the events in Turkey.

We are carefully observing the situation in Turkey and hope that the emergency measures will not affect the good economic relations between Bulgaria and Turkey and will not create obstacles to the bilateral trade and investments.

I am glad that the Union of Chambers and Commodity Exchanges of Turkey has not been involved in these events and will be able to continue to carry out its obligations to business in Turkey for assistance in the development of the national economy and expansion of the international economic cooperation, including with Bulgaria.

I would be most grateful to continue to receive information about the Turkish economy and opportunities for development of economic relations from the Union of Chambers and Commodity Exchanges of Turkey as our largest and most serious partner in Turkey.

Yours sincerely,

TSVETAN SIMEONOY

President